
EDITORIAL DEPARTMENT.

COLLEGE OF PHYSICIANS AND SURGEONS.

Montreal, 11th May, 1862.

THE regular semi-annual meeting of the Board of Governors of the
College of Physicians and Surgeons of Lower Canada was held this
day, when were present:

Drs. Morrin, Drs. Bardy, Drs. Dubord, Drs. Holmes,
Brigham, Russel, Fowler, Bouthillier,
Glines, Hall, Chamberlin, Jackson,
Badeau, Campbell, Nelson, Sutherland,
Marsden, Michaud, Weilbrenner, Arnoldi.
Johnston, Valois, David,

Dr. Morrin, President, having assumed the chair, Dr. Nelson rose and
said he begged to thank the Members of the College for the compliment
they had paid him, in not accepting his resignation at their last Meeting.
In all his intercourse with them he had always experienced the
kindest feelings from his brethren of the Board, and, although he
felt himself compelled to resign, he should still continue to take a lively
interest in the welfare of the College, as by its success, the dignity of
the Profession and of its Members would be greatly advanced. Dr.
Nelson then retired.

The minutes of the last meeting were then read, after which, the
Secretary announced the death of one of the Governors of the College
for the district of Montreal, when it was moved by Dr. Weilbrenner,
seconded by Dr. Valois, and unanimously resolved: " That this Board
has heard with regret of the death of the late Dr. Kimber, of Chambly,
one of the Governors of the College, and that a copy of this resolution be
sent by the Secretary to his nearest relatives." The Board then pro-
ceeded to fill up the vacancies caused by the resignation of Dr. Nelson
and the death of Dr. Kimber. Drs. Bardy and Valois having been
named Scrutineers. Dr. Smallwood was declared duly elected as one
of the Governors for the District of Montreal in Dr. Kimber's place, and
Dr. Bibaud for the City, in Dr. Nelson's.

The votes next being taken for Vice-President of the District of
Montreal, Dr. Holmes was declared duly elected. Dr. Holmes returned
thanks for the honour conferred on him.

Drs. Bibaud and Smallwood after being introduced took their seats
at the Board.

A petition was read from Dr. Teesdale, but the Board could not acceed
to the request contained in it.

The Secretary called the attention of the Board to the fact, that se-


